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“God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble.” (Ps. 46:1)  

T Twenty-Fourth Sunday After Pentecost T 
 November 11 & 12, 2023  

“WELCOME! “A psalmist said to God, “You will fill me with joy in Your presence” (Ps. 16:11). 
We are glad that you are here today as we seek to know the great joy which comes from 
God. Welcome friends! 

NOTE: As our bell rings five minutes prior to our service, we gather in preparation for worship.  

HOLY COMMUNION: “Our congregation, a member of the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod, 
celebrates Holy Communion (the Lord’s Supper) with the belief and joyful confidence that in 
this Sacrament, our Lord gives not only bread and wine but, in a miraculous way, His very 
body and blood, once given and shed for us upon the cross. Faithful reception of Christ’s gifts 
brings the forgiveness of our sins and the strengthening of our faith in Christ, our Savior.  We 
also believe that dining at the Table of the Lord is an expression of the unity of faith we share 
in Christ. We ordinarily receive at the Lord's Table those who have been instructed in these 
teachings, according to God's Word, and who have confessed their faith in them. The pastor 
would welcome you to speak with him or an elder if you are uncertain if you should come to 
the Lord’s Supper at our congregation. Others are welcomed to come forward and receive a 
pastoral blessing at the time of communion (indicate by folded arms).”    

PLEASE NOTE: Pastor Bob will be out of the office this Tuesday as he will be attending the 
monthly WINKEL at Bethany Lutheran.  

THANKSGIVING WORSHIP ~ Wednesday, November 22nd  ~ 7:00pm Please join us 
for this time of worship with Holy Communion, as we thank God for His many wonderful 
blessings to each of us!  

SERVING TRINITY THIS WEEKEND  
SATURDAY ORGANIST: Laurel Allen 
ELDER: Tony Romero                                       READER: Lorna Romero 

SUNDAY ORGANIST: Shirley Ranus   
ELDER: Earl Graves                               READER: Brad Gerler 

LARGE PRINT Hymnals are available. If you would like to use one today, please ask the 
serving elder.   

ALTAR FLOWERS this morning are given to the Glory of God by Marlene Walmer and family, 
in loving memory and honor of her husband David, who entered his eternal home this past 
week and also in honor of all Veterans who served our country.  

JOYS AND CONCERNS: Today our prayers continue for Betty Dodson (mother of Shelley 
Aggson), John Coffee, Tom Rummel, David Boden, Stephanie Lowell, Becky Solheim,                  
Amy Coulson,  Roxann,  Rick Arguto, Dutch, Pat Sanley, Brad Ritter, David Walmer, Rich Graves, 
Jacob Freeman,  Rick Lawrenz,  Norma Larson, Ty Butcher, Cindy Schmidt, Connie Elson, Rose 
Sears, Marcie Wright, Cathy, Victor Voss, Larry Graham,  Jeanive Solheim,  Wilbert Lutz,  Melanie 
Trujillo, Joyce Michelli, Adella Schmidt, Lucille Cochran and Sophia DiSalvo. May God continue to 
strengthen and heal them. Our prayers are with the family of David Walmer as he was called to 
his heavenly home, and also with the family of Mary Heuton as she entered her eternal home. 
May God hold all of these close and comfort them at this difficult time. This Week’s Birthdays:    
13-Terry Daberkow, Shiloh McKissick, Tedra Pavelski. HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

PLEASE NOTE: A service for David E. Walmer will be held tomorrow at 11:00am at Romero 
Funeral Home, (110 Cleveland Ave.) followed by a luncheon to be held here at Trinity.  

THANK YOU to our dear Trinity family for all of the love and support that you have given to 
David and I over the past few months, and that which continues for me and my family now. 
I cannot express how much your love means to us. Thank you again, Marlene Walmer 

THANK YOU to Tony & Lorna, Jannett & Lucky, Betty, Cecilia, Tom & Debbie for taking the 
time to spruce up our church in time for the holidays. Your love and hard work did not go 
unnoticed. Thank you so very much again!  

SUNDAY SCHOOL continues today!  We meet at the steps in the fellowship hall about 
10:15am and return the kids for pickup at 11:00am.  Parents are welcome to join the Bible 
study or fellowship during this time.  Questions…. please see Mia Harberts  
NAVIGATOR’S BIBLE STUDY meets today at 10:15am. Currently we are studying the Book 
of James. All are invited to join us. For more info please see Janelle Sheppard.  
HEY YOUTH! Reminder~ Bible Study/Discussion Today at Our Savior’s 3:30pm-5:30pm  
Be sure to bring your Bible, a friend and a snack to share!  
TUESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY meets at 6:30pm. Our topic is “The Baptismal River: 
Studying the Sacrament throughout Scripture. This is an 8 week study and all are invited to 
join us. For more info, contact Jon Bush ophiclide.tuba@gmail.com   

SCHOOL THANKSGIVING FEAST will be this Friday, following their Chapel Service, 
(apx.10:45am).  All are invited to join them. Please bring a side dish, salad, etc. to share.  

NOTE: Pastor Hauter has almost everything he needs and is very grateful to all of you who 
have provided him those items. He still needs a nightstand, end tables and lamps for his living 
room and bedroom. If you can help him out with any of this, please call the church office.  

ALL INVITED! Next Saturday, 10:00am-1:00pm WREATH CLASS Come and learn how to 
make one of those beautiful lacy wreaths that you have seen. A sign-up sheet is at the 
fellowship hall bulletin board, with a list of supplies that you will need. Come enjoy a time of 
fun, fellowship and take home a beautiful wreath to enjoy! Refreshments will be served.  

                   Offerings Received: (11-5) $4,475 
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